

Cyngor Sir Powys / Powys County Council Neuadd Y Sir / County Hall Llandrindod Wells Powys LD1 5LG

8 February 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

You will be aware that the Education Minister made an announcement on Friday that Foundation Phase pupils will be returning to school in the week beginning 22<sup>nd</sup> February 2021. The return to school will be phased throughout the week with all Foundation Phase pupils being in school by Friday 26<sup>th</sup> February.

As a result of this announcement, we will be working very closely with our schools over the coming week to plan and prepare for the return of the Foundation Phase. Your child's school will contact you later in the week with their arrangements.

**CIIr Phyl Davies** 

Phylip Daired

**Cabinet Member for Education and Property**